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Community Meeting, Wednesday, Feb 15, 2012 – 7:00 PM 
Birchwood Recreation Center – PLEASE ATTEND

AGENDA

1. Opening Remarks by BCCA President S. Griffin or Vice President M. Ross
2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Prince George’s Police Department – Crime and Crime Prevention
4. Community Concerns
BCCA ENGAGES WITH VALLEY VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
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BCCA is forging a new partnership with Valley View Elementary by inviting Christine Merrill, Valley View’s PTA President, to work with the Birchwood City-Clearview Community Association. Christine and her family have lived in the neighborhood for two years and can frequently be seen riding their bikes around.

As a community, we have a great desire to help the families and children who live in this community! BCCA and Valley View Elementary have partnered to launch a new program together. This program is called “Book Buddies and Study Buddies.” Community and Family Members volunteer a specific amount of time a month to mentor a struggling student. Book Buddies listen to students read and help them develop a love of reading. Study Buddies help students struggling with specific subjects, such as Math or Writing. Any community member is invited to volunteer to be a Buddy. A suggested volunteer commitment is 30 minutes per week. However, more or less is perfectly acceptable--30 minutes a month can make a big difference. We will partner you with a teacher who will help make an arrangement that works for everyone. Volunteer times are between 11:00 AM and 3:00 PM on school days, at the school.

To sign up, please contact Christine at ctmerrill@gmail.com or 240-724-6277, and she will gather the information needed to match you to a student. You can see more information and sign up online, as well, at http://fb.me/1BmmtVzzf. Our goal is 25 volunteers, one for each classroom. 

Para ver esta información en español, por favor vaya a http://t.co/TZohQe0z
INFORMATION HIGHWAY:  COMING SOON -  ADDITIONAL WAYS TO KEEP THE COMMUNITY UPDATED
The quicker a Community That Cares is able to send and receive information, the faster residents can actively take advantage of in-the-know opportunities!   Announcing:.. Coming Soon to the Birchwood City - Clearview Manor Community

	 What’s Going On!!!
Using

BCCA eAlert  AND  PHONEVITE


(Using emails and phone numbers)

Coordinated by Donna Joyner, Chair, BCCA’s Legislative Committee and 

Lucy Hall, Chair, BCCA’s Publicity Committee

To subscribe, please send emails to luchal@msn.com.

Please watch the BCCA Newsletter for more details.

If any committee chairpersons or residents of the community would like to contribute an article for BCCA’s newsletter, please e-mail it to luchal@msn.com.  (All articles are subject to review by BCCA’s President and the Publicity Committee before printing).

Birchwood-Clearview Community Association is in need of a person to deliver the newsletter for the 1200 Block of Birchwood Drive.  The Association also needs a Secretary.  Duties of the Secretary are to record the minutes for both the executive board meetings and the community meetings.  These meetings occur once every other month.  Please call 301-839-6719.
THANK YOU CORNER
WELCOME AND THANK YOU to Mr. Glynn Parker, who has volunteered to service as the Vice Chair of BCCA’s Publicity Committee, helping to write and edit BCCA’s Newsletter.  As you know, our former Vice Chair, our beloved Mrs. Dorothy Monroe, passed in 2011. 
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 to BCCA’s Beautification Committee for persistently calling Prince George’s County Public Works Department until the department plugged the hole (with running water) and repaired the sinking pothole both in the 1400 block of Birchwood Drive.  Also, Thank you to Beautification Committee members Barbara Brown and Betty Woods for cleaning the drain at the entrance of Birchwood Drive. The entrance looks so much better.  Thanks for a well done job.
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 to BCCA’s Hospitality Committee (led by Lottie McCoy, assisted by Gloria Hernandez-Saunders and Harold Webster) for the magnificent and excellent work you did in leading and coordinating BCCA’s Fun Night and Christmas Fellowship for the community held in October and December 2011 respectively.  The community benefits from all of the work you do.
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  to all of you in the community who helped to make Fun Night and the Christmas Fellowship successful.  Thank you for 
· donating money, food, and cooking food
· buying books, gifts, and games 
· decorating and stuffing the gift bags for the children and decorating the recreation center

· bringing warm coats for our Warm Coat Drive and cans of food for the Oxon Hill Food Pantry
Thank You to the volunteers who served at these two events. 
Thank You to the adults for coming out with the young people as a family.

Thank You to one of our community residents for donating the American Flags.
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The Tuskegee Airmen were the first American Black Military Pilots and Crewmen to serve during World War II.  Before 1940, African Americans were barred from flying for the U.S. military.  Civil rights organizations and the black press exerted pressure that resulted in the formation of an all African-American pursuit squadron based in Tuskegee, Alabama, in 1941, where they received flight training..  It is one of this country's shining examples of unwavering human spirit, courage and enduring determination against some of the most overwhelming personal odds.

According to the Web Site of the National Museum of the USAF, during World War II, the U.S. military was racially segregated. Reflecting American society and law at the time, most black soldiers and sailors were restricted to labor battalions and other support positions. An experiment in the U.S. Army Air Forces, however, showed that given equal opportunity and training, African-Americans could fly in [combat], command and support combat units as well as anyone. The USAAF's black fliers, the so-called "Tuskegee Airmen," served with distinction in combat and directly contributed to the eventual integration of the U.S. armed services.

The Tuskegee Airmen National Historic Site, administered by the U.S. National Park Service further states that the fight group was known to bomber crews as the “Red-Tail Angels" after the markings on their aircraft. The Tuskegee Airmen completed 15,000 sorties in approximately 1,500 missions, destroyed more than 260 enemy aircraft, sank one enemy destroyer and demolished numerous enemy installations. The Tuskegee Airmen were awarded many high honors, including Distinguished Flying Crosses, Legions of Merit, Silver Stars, Purple Hearts, the Croix de Guerre and the Red Star of Yugoslavia. In 1945, the 332nd Fighter Group was awarded a Distinguished Unit Citation for "outstanding performance and extraordinary heroism."

According to the Greater Cincinnati Chapter of the Tuskegee Airmen, “992 Black pilots graduated from Tuskegee, [and] 66 Tuskegee pilots [were] killed in combat.  Primarily due to the outstanding wartime accomplishments of the Tuskegee Airmen, in July 1948, President Harry S. Truman signed Executive Order 9981 which officially integrated the U.S. Air Force.”  The Executive Order covered the Armed Services as a whole.

President George W. Bush saluted the Tuskeegee Airmen in 2007 as he presented them the Congressional Gold Medal--the most prestigious Congress has to offer.  In 2009, President Barack Obama invited a group of the Tuskegee Airmen to attend the President’s inauguration..  More recently, "Star Wars" creator George Lucas made a movie about the Tuskegee Airmen titled "Red Tails."  The movie started showing on January 20, 2012.  PLEASE go see the movie.

The Tuskegee Airmen broke barriers and helped prove that if given the opportunity, African Americans can and will make a difference in this society and for our country.

Other sources for this article that were not cited in the article were www.tuskegeeairmen.org/,  www.tuskegeetopgun.com; www.theroot.com;  www.nationalmuseum.af.mil/factsheets;

 www.tuskegeeairmencincinnati.org/; http://www.nps.gov/museum/exhibits/tuskegee/lgimage/air28.htm. 
 Please visit these websites to learn more about the Tuskegee Airmen.

LOCAL BLACK HISTORY EVENTS

	Sunday, February 12, 1 pm - EXPRESSIONS OF A PEOPLE  - - You’re invited to a FREE Black History celebration featuring musical performances, children’s activities and entertainment for the entire family.. All ages are welcome.  Harmony Hall Regional Center 10701 Livingston Rd, Fort Washington, MD 20744 - 301-203-6040; TTY 301-203-6030

Wednesday, February 22, BLACK HISTORY IN MOTION FOR SENIORS - 10:30 am-12 noon - Ages 60 & over - FREE - This historical journey through time highlights the many contributions of Africans and African Americans through music, dance, and special guest speakers. Prince George’s Ballroom, 2411 Pinebrook Avenue, Landover 20785. Reservations required.  Call: 301-446-3400.
	Friday, February 17, 2012 JOIN THE GOLOWORLD DANCE COMPANY for an evening of Black History through dance, depicting the African American journey from freedom in Africa through the fight for freedom in America.  Doors Open at 7pm. Please purchase tickets in advance--very limited number of tickets at the door.  Harmony Hall Regional Cen. For more information, call 301.203-6040.

Saturday, February 25 - TAKE A FLIGHT INTO BLACK HISTORY - 10 am-1 pm  - FREE - All ages (Children must be accompanied by an adult.) - Watch presentations about the Tuskegee Airmen and other contributions of black pilots in American history. Projects available for children. - Kentland Community Center, 2411 Pinebrook Avenue, Landover 20785  Contact: 301-386-2278 


_____________________________________________________________________________________

DETACHABLE MEMBERSHIP FORM –
MEMBERSHIP YEAR (Sept 2011 to Aug 2012) 
Please join the BCCA by completing this form and enclosing your annual membership fee of $20.00 per household for the year 2011-2012.  Make your check payable to BCCA and mail to P.O. Box 7, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745-0007, and include the following information:
DATE__________________________________________________________________________________________
RESIDENT’S NAME (s) __________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: _____________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE NUMBER_______________________________________________________________________________

EMAIL:________________________________________________________________________________________

Membership Dues $______, Donation for Scholarship $_____, General Donation $_______

Please check which committee/area you would like to help--any amount of time is very much appreciated.  
	____Membership
	____Public Affairs
	____Ways & Means
	____Recreation/Parks & Planning

	____Legislation
	____Beautification
	____Community Service
	____Education/Scholarship

	____Hospitality
	____Technology
	____Publicity/Newsletter
	____Sponsored Activities

	____Neighborhood Watch Program                           _____Youth Activities            ___Other areas (Please Specify)


Printing by Harris Printing Service (specializing in printing flyers, books, business cards, tickets, newsletters, etc...).  President Obama’s Albums are available.  Call 301 567-1929. (5610 Galloway Drive, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745).
